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MEETING MINUTES / 18 AUGUST 2015
ATTENDANCE: 

Present: Sarg, Farley, Armbruster, Carroll, Hampton, Lardizzone, McMullen, Newman, Newstadt, Seppala, Showell, Smith, and Weir    85.7%
Excused Absences: Corsa (Medical), and Hampton (Family event)
CHAIRMAN’S OPENING REMARKS:
Thanked commissioners for Congressman Carney’s Sussex Office Call Participation
MEETING MINUTES: 

A motion was made and accepted to approve the previous meeting minutes. 
ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:
VAMC- Ginny Yelland, Executive Assistant to Director: 
Sussex CBOC is in final stages for location selection, proposals are due Mon, 24 August with the goal to award the contract by 30 September.

- (Carroll) Will the clinic remain in Georgetown?

Yes that is the intention

Provider was found for the Georgetown psychiatrist position and still seeking a primary care physician.

- (Sarg) Can providers rotate through?

Possibly, but the idea has not been considered 
Problem with maintaining providers is that the VA system is not a good fit for psychiatric/psychology providers (no definitive reason known). Construction will start on the VAMC’s sixth floor to upgrade clinics and garage construction continues. OEF/OIF Welcome Home event is Sat, 12 September at the VAMC.

- (Newstadt) Is there guidance for emergency room admissions? 
Will provide information off-line

Delaware Veterans Home (DVH) – Bill Peterson, Director: 
136 residents, only vacancies in Gold (dementia) ward. National legislation, bill 88, is gaining legislative support. The bill covers Adult Day Care/Skilled Nursing improvements, but it is not supported by Delaware legislators. A letter was forwarded to national legislators requesting increased support. New DVH bus was received, it won’t be wrapped, saving $15K. New food service director was hired and there will be a move to restaurant style dining (no regimented eating times).
- (Carroll) Any update on veteran/spouse issue (veteran passing away and spouse leaving home)?

Currently two sets of couple residents and no new couples scheduled to enter. The rules for spouse dismissal must be followed to make room for eligible veterans. 

- (Carroll) Do you still need dining room expansion?

Yes

- (Newstadt) Can you use Nurse Practitioners?

Yes, we have two

Home of the Brave, Director Jessica Finan: 

Male facility – 15, Female facility – 4. Held building proposal meeting and was approved to build the female facility. Funding is steady and will cover the costs. Males average stay is 6 – 9 months and females average 3 – 4 months. 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S COMMENTS:

Attending National State Directors (Veteran Services) conference, please submit interest items.
- (Carroll) What will you contribute?

Member of Women/Minority subcommittee will interface on women equality concerns, will discuss cemetery Raise and Realignment work at Bear Cemetery, and will seek trust fund maintenance/distribution information for potential use in Delaware.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Dave Skocik, Friends of DVTF 
Passed out Trust Fund Dinner brochures and asked for service organizations (various posts) to seek fundraising opportunities. A link for direct DVTF donations is now located on Friend, DVTF website. War Dog Memorial dedication scheduled for Sat, 22 August at Kent County Memorial Park / 1000.   
Patricia Cerchio, First State Military Women Warriors

Organization is seeking Delaware’s WWII veterans to honor through a luncheon. Will distribute future luncheon information through the commission.
- (Weir) Can deceased member’s families participate?

Luncheon is primarily for survivors but may allow families of recently deceased to participate.

Liz Jiron, Operation Stand Down
Has provided Stand Down model information to MD, NC, and TX personnel. Delaware event scheduled for Fri, 25 September, 51 clothing pallets were delivered, and service organizations are expected to participate. Working to ensure local hospitals maintain a bed for homeless veterans just in case they are admitted for observation.  
Before transitioning to committee report, Chairman Sarg mentioned the need for briefer time limits (Fifteen minutes for recurring and ten minutes for guests). 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Bear Veterans Memorial Cemetery, Commissioner Armbruster:

No report.
- (Newstadt) Didn’t receive confirmation on being interred, requested confirmation information from commissioners. 

Millsboro Veterans Memorial Cemetery, Commissioner Corsa: 

Not present. 

Personnel, Director Kirby:

No report
Health and Human Services, Commissioner Corsa

Director Kirby reported DVTF data: July/August – 15 granted / $11,801.88 distributed / $81,684.00 balance 

Legislative Affairs, Commissioner McMullen

Working on items list for next sessions and reminded commission (n that Child Identification resolution was approved.     

Finance and Logistics, Commissioner Newman

No report. 

Commemorative Affairs, Commissioner Showell

Will work with Director Kirby to draft Veterans Day schedule (11 November / 1030 / Memorial Bridge). 
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS:
Commissioner McMullen (AFSA)  
POW/MIA Retreat at Dover AFB is scheduled for Fri, 18 September / 1600.

Commissioner Armbruster (AL)

Departmental Conference, 9 – 11 August, Jim Gallagher named State Commander. National Conference scheduled for 27 August – 3 September. Coined Vietnam Veteran and relayed the emotion that accompanied the presentation.  
Commissioner Weir (AMVETS)

Noted that transitioning service members are enrolled, for five years, in the VA health system.
- (Newstadt) The advantage of enrollment is reduced drug costs

Responded to AMVETS leadership about veterans complaint from previous commission meeting. 

Commissioner Smith (Del Vets)
Post held social event to support Honor Guard.
Commissioner Lardizzone (DAV) 

National Convention in Denver, VA Secretary McDonald and Chair, House Veterans Committee Miller spoke.
DAV processed claims are becoming less but appeals are increasing. Organization’s goal is to focus on women veteran and younger veterans are filling leadership positions.

Commissioner Newstadt (JWV) 
Donated $250.00 toward Operation Stand Down. Membership is declining, working ideas to either increase or consolidate with other organization(s).
Commissioner Farley (MCL) 
Organization’s Executive Director resigned and a replacement is being sought. Discussed various veteran homelessness events/meetings throughout Delaware.
.  
Chairman Sarg (MOAA)

Organization is working Defense Budget.

Commissioner Carroll (MOPH) 
National Conference in Las Vegas. Leadership visited the Trap Pond (Laurel) function and is seeking funds to donate to a worthy cause.  
Commissioner Seppala (MOWW) 
National Conference in Tampa. Ruth Hamilton is the new organizational Commander in Chief.  
Commissioner Newman (VFW)

National Conference in Pittsburgh was attended by President Obama. Reaching out to student veteran associations to increase veteran involvement. Upcoming Annual Awards Youth Banquet will invite student veterans to participate. Ladies Auxiliary name change, now known as Auxiliary (non-gender specific), also seeking to eliminate citizenship restrictions. Council Administration is meeting at Legislative Hall on 14 September to discuss veteran concerns.

- (Carroll) How are things going with slot machine legislation?

Many posts are failing due to not receiving 50% of slot revenue. They also don’t want the state to take over from current machine vendors (machine type).  
Commissioner Corsa (VVA)

Not present.    

Commissioner Hampton (At Large)

Not present.

Commissioner Showell (At Large)

National Guard Convention in Knoxville, 13 – 15 September. Delaware National Guard 360 anniversary celebration on 31 August / 1000.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

By-Laws (OPEN)
The commission voted to approve the proposed By-Laws changes. 
- (Newstadt) voiced concern about several By-Law items but will re-engage at a future meeting.

S.W. Asia / OIF-OEF Memorial Legislative Hall (OPEN)

The dedication is scheduled for 7 November / 1200 following a parade. Ground will be broken soon to place the memorial base.   

S.W. Asia / OIF-OEF Memorial Kent County Memorial Park (OPEN)

Commission Hampton forwarded an email stating, $12,500 is needed and donations currently total approximately $7,500.      

POW/MIA Chair of Honor at DCVA (OPEN)

Director Kirby will engage Mr. Carter to obtain a chair and will work with Chairman Sarg on chair location. He will check on the Legislative Hall’s plaque for an idea of what comments to place on the DCVA plaque.
Commissioner’s Blazers (OPEN)

Commissioners voted to retain current blazer.

Honor Flight Philadelphia, World War II Veterans Washington, DC trip (OPEN)

We have not heard back from the trip POC, if confirmed we will request Delaware pick-up.
NEW BUSINESS: 
Nomination Committee for Chair and Vice Chair positions. Commissioner Newstadt was is the committee chair and asked Commissioners McMullen and Armbruster to assist. 
Commissioner Armbruster proposed introducing legislation which allows veteran students to receive “course scheduling preference” at public universities. He provided similar legislation from Pennsylvania. Recommend asking university veteran coordinators/veteran organization leaders is this is a concern. Find out if this issue exists in Delaware. 
ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION

Nothing presented.
NEXT MEETING:  

Tuesday, 15 September 2015 at 10:00 AM
LOCATION:


802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100, Dover, DE
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